
 

 
 

September 21, 2023 
 

 
NOTICE OF INTENT TO AWARD 

The Parks & Recreation Department and the Procurement Division recommend award of 
ITB No. 46-23, Athletic Field Sod & Installation, to the lowest most responsible bidders, 
in accordance with the bid specifications in the estimated annual amount of $170,000 for 
a period of one (1) year, with two (2), one (1) year renewal options.   
 
Sunbelt Sod & Grading Co 
Primary for Option 1 (installation included) 

• Latitude 36™ Bermuda, Bimini™ Bermuda, Celebration Bermuda®, TifTuf™ 
Bermuda 

Secondary for Option 2 (installation included) and Option 3 (delivery Only)  
• Latitude 36™ Bermuda, Bimini™ Bermuda, Celebration Bermuda®, TifTuf™ 

Bermuda 
 
Tom’s Sod Service Inc 
Primary for Option 1 and Option 2 (installation included) and Option 3 (Delivery Only)  

• Tifway 419 Bermuda  
 
Primary for Option 2 (installation included) and Option 3 (Delivery Only)  

• Latitude 36™ Bermuda, Bimini™ Bermuda, Celebration Bermuda®, TifTuf™ 
Bermuda 

 
This award is being made to multiple vendors to ensure a continuity of supply. Flexibility 
to order product or services from the awarded vendors listed above as a secondary 
source, or tertiarily from the open market may be used if needed.  
  
This Award recommendation will be considered by the City Council at the October 16, 
2023, Work Session (1:30 p.m.) and voted on at the October 18, 2023, Council Meeting 
(6:00 p.m.).  These meetings are held at Clearwater Main Library, at 100 N. Osceola Ave., 
Clearwater, FL 33755. It is recommended that you check our website at City Meetings 
and View Meeting Calendars to ensure that the location has not changed. 

https://www.myclearwater.com/My-Government/Meeting-Agendas-Records-and-Documents/Watch-City-Meetings-View-Meeting-Calendars
https://www.myclearwater.com/My-Government/Meeting-Agendas-Records-and-Documents/Watch-City-Meetings-View-Meeting-Calendars


 
Inquiries regarding this Intent to Award can be directed to the City’s Procurement Analyst 
at Kelly.rogers@myclearwater.com or mailed to City of Clearwater, Attn: Procurement 
Division, PO Box 4748, Clearwater, FL 33758-4748. 
 
Posted on this date by: 

Kelly Rogers  
Kelly Rogers  
Procurement Analyst  
 

mailto:Kelly.rogers@myclearwater.com

